
Oatlands Drive 3.2m wide Ped-Ex crossing Proposal 

Statement of reasons 

 

Provision of the crossing in Oatlands Drive will improve accessibility for pedestrians 

crossing the road to access the following facilities. 

• New shared cycle/footpath (Grotto Road) - leads to St James Primary 

School/Thames Street/ St Georges Junior school Weybridge  

• Bus stops  

• Oatlands Park Recreation Ground  

Provision of the facility would provide improved road safety for pedestrians crossing the 

road at this location. 

Provision of crossing facilities on Oatlands Drive could result in a modal shift from car to 

pedestrian travel, a reduction in congestion may be achieved. 

 

 

 

 


